
Elm Fork Beekeepers Association 

Officers in Attendance  Other Board Members in Attendance 

√ President Jan Hodson  √ Communications Gavin Hutchins 

√ V. President Stan Brandon √ Director at Large Tim Branam 

√ Treasurer Julie Haza √ Education Director Byron Compton 

√ Secretary Connie Hutchins  Webmaster Stacy Branam 

 

Attendance: 32 

Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm at the VFW. 

Officers Reports: 

President: Jan Hodson 

• Welcome to all. 

• Reminder TBA conference November 3-5, Temple TX 

• Looking for suggestions for December meeting. 

• Elections will be held in November. Julie is stepping down as treasurer and a Director at Large 

will be needed. Contact board member is interested in serving. 

• Scholarship recipient Lily Mask has been accepted. We have availability for one more. 

• Governor Abbot renewed the drought disaster measure and it covers Cooke County which says 

that do not have maintain the required number of bee colonies. 

Vice President: Stan Brandon 

• Stan is looking for and accepting nominations for elected board members. 

• Next months topic will be “Feeding Your Bees” by Tim Branam 

Secretary: Connie Hutchins 

• Minutes were presented for September. Motion to approve made by Dana Moss, Laurie Gibbs 

seconded and all approved. 

Treasurer: Julie Haza 

• Bank: $4043.40 

• Paypal: $76.84 

• Total $4120.24 

• Current Members: 47 

 

GM Meeting Minutes 

October 20, 2022, 6:30 pm 

VFW Hall, 3332 North Grand Ave, 
Gainesville, TX  



Communications: Gavin Hutchins 

• See Gavin if are not receiving emails. 

Education Director: Byron Compton 

• Beekeeping classes will be held at the collage on January 28, February 25, March 25, 2022 

Director at Large: Tim Branam 

• Let Tim know if there are any problems with website. 

 

Business: 

• Most Wildflower is planted in the fall. 

• Articles on cleaning equipment are available on the website. 

Next Board Meeting: November 10, 2022, 6:30 pm at the LDS meetinghouse. Meet at the Wolf Den for 

dinner at 5:30. All members welcome and if you would like to attend, please let Jan know. 

Next General Meeting: November 17, 2022, 6:30. Topic will be feeding your bees. 

Presenter: Gavin Hutchins: Cover Crops. 

Meeting Adjourned:  7:43  


